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Hello Commission,

I am in full support of the dilapidated, crumbling garage without a roof on the adjacent property to me being removed. |
am the owner and occupant of the single family home at 1131 Jenifer Street, next door (formerly a 2 flat that was 1131
and 1133). The said garage has a caved in roof and the current tenant accidentally caught it on fire recently by having a
backyard fire without a fire pit. There is a record of the fire department coming when we called. There were 5 gas cans
in the garage at the time.

However, the siding is asbestos siding. And | would very much need some safeguards that it will be demolished without
showering my children and my vegetable garden and yard with asbestos dust. The landlord is not attentive to the
invasive weeds that are a constant struggle under the fence to me and former tenants have confided that he’s not
attentive to much on the inside either. 1 am happy to speak about this at the meeting. | understand most safeguards
are for the demolition workers in this type of situation, but | cannot support without some safeguard requirements for
my family as well.

Thank you,
Cordelia Gallo
1131 Jenifer St





